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Y. Progress Energy

June 25, 2009
VIA ELECTRONIC FILING

Ms. Ann Cole, Commission Clerk
Florida Public Service Commission
2540 Shumard Oak Boulevard
Tallahassee, FL. 32399-0850

Re: Summary of Auburndale Cogeneration Event beginning on June 5, 2009; Undocketed

Dear Ms. Cole:

Pursuant to FPSC Rule 25-17.086, “Periods During Which Purchases are Not
Required”, Progress Energy Florida (PEF) is providing notice to the Florida Public
Service Commission that non-firm energy sales from the Auburndale Power Partners
(APP) cogeneration facility to PEF on the RECK-FPC path were limited beginning on
6/5/09 through 6/22/09 due to lack of Available Transmission Capability (ATC) on the
PEF Transmission System.

APP is located in the Tampa Electric Company balancing authority area and ATC
on the transmission path RECK-FPC was limited due to transmission constraints in the
Central Florida region. PEF continues to monitor this congested area. After updating
ATC parameters, PEF released ATC on 6/23/09. Pursuant to PEF’s Open Access
Transmission Tariff, APP now has a yearly firm transmission reservation (#73181866)
for 150 MW through 12/31/2013, APP’s contract expiration date.

Thank you for your assistance in this matter. Should you have any questions,
please feel free to call me at (727) 820-5184.

Sincerely,
LT Buaesth,

hn T. Burnett

JTB/Ims



